

TEANECK DEMOCRATIC MUNICIPAL COMMITTEE 698 Larch Avenue, Teaneck, NJ 07666

917-502-0732 TEANECKDMCQGMAIL.COM

THANECK DEMOCRATIC MUNICIPAL COMMITTEE

CHAIRPERSON ALEXANDRA SORIANO-TAVERAS

VICE-CHAIRPERSONS VICTORIA FISHER RONALD SCHWARTZ

RECORDING SECRETARY JAMES EDMONDS

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY GINA GERSZBERG

TREASURER PETER GLICK

JANET ABBOTT THOMAS A ABBOTT RAY ADDISON SHAHANAZ ARJUMAND MICHELLE M. BIVINS JUANITA BROWN ELAINE R. COHEN JAMES D. EDMONDS YASSINE ELKARYANI JANE ERWIN MARGOT EMBREE FISHER CARROLL ANNE GRECE CHERYL HALL MOHAMMED HAMEEDUDDIN JOSEPH HARRIS ELIE Y. KATZ AVIS STC. KING NOAH LIBEN ART LERMAN JAMES R. NORMAN WILLIAM P. ORR SARAH RAPPOPORT **GWENETTE REESE** GERVONN ROMNEY-RICE DANIEL ROSENBLUM SHAYNA M. ROSER JONATHAN ROSS NAJEE I, SANDERS ALAN SOHN DONALD STARK KEVIN TURNER RHONA VEGA ART VATSKY JAMES VEACH LORETTA WEINBERG PATRICIA WHITE CLARA WILLIAMS GLORIA WILSON

August 11, 2020

Dear Mayor, Deputy Mayors, Council Members and Town Manager,

The TDMC respectfully petitions the council to table the revised ordinance regarding Advisory boards that is scheduled for adoption at the council's next public meeting. The TDMC believes these changes are unwise and potentially counterproductive.

- Democracy demands openness and transparency.
- Good decision-making depends on consideration of multiple viewpoints, especially those that may contradict one's own perspective.
- Wise legislation requires open minds and open hearts to the needs of diverse constituencies.

The proposed ordinance fails to protect any of these needs.

- Rather than promoting openness and transparency, advisory board meetings will now be closed to the public without a special approval process requiring special dispensation from the board's chair.
- Instead of encouraging a diversity of opinion, all positions--including that of the chair--will now be hand-picked by the council majority.
- And, rather than working to benefit from the broad knowledge of the variety of
 opinions and expertise, the ordinance puts limits on the size of boards and
 membership terms that will, de facto, limit representation of the diverse
 communities that in the past have defined the strength and vibrancy of our
 community.

Alexandra Soriano-Taveras
TDMC Chairwoman

Respectfully,